St Pius X CWL 2021—Annual Report
[bookmark: _GoBack]FAITH-- Undaunted by COVID, our Council continues to meet and pray together using the technology at our disposal.   During the months of our Lady, May and October, our Council prayed the Rosary via Zoom and intend to continue this year.  Members also participate actively in the Alberta-McKenzie Rosary every Wednesday.  We dedicate about a third of our meeting time to spiritual matters and at each Meeting our Spiritual Convenor features interesting and engaging aspects of our faith.  During Lent we prayed very beautiful Stations of the Cross as imagined were seen and felt by our Lady.  At another meeting we participated in a spiritual reflection on the Memorare.  
Council members were very active in supporting the Spiritual Bouquet for Bishop MacGrattan, in the reopening of our Church and in supporting its continuing compliance with COVID protocols to ensure it can stay open and thus members serve as Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, Point of Entry, Safety Coordinators, Sanitizers and Ushers.  Members participate in Bible study, online prayers and faith learning opportunities offered by our Parish on Zoom.  We participated in the Support a Seminarian program.  We are also grateful for and participate in the many spiritual development opportunities provided by the Catholic Women’s League at all levels during this time when we have not been able to attend retreats in person.
SERVICE—To members.  Our Council made and continues a special effort to reach out to all members by telephone and by mail reminding them that we are thinking of them especially during this time of COVID.  We remember special birthdays and happy occasions and times of illness and difficulties of our members by sending appropriate cards and wishes.  We are in regular email contact with members and our Communications Chair assembles an excellent twice yearly newsletter which is distributed electronically to members and in printed format to those without electronic facilities. SERVICE-To our community.  Before COVID struck we were able to hold our annual Christmas Bazaar and were able to raise enough money to make substantial contributions to Saint Vincent de Paul, the Catholic Near East Welfare Association, Elizabeth House, Priests’ Retirement Fund, Catholic Missions, Pro-Life and the Veteran’s Food Bank as well as our Parish, thus serving our Parish and our Community.  During COVID we were able to hold a COVID compliant Flower fundraiser as well as a Fill Your Freezer Fundraiser and were thus able to serve our Church further by purchasing Sanitizing stations and portable electric misting sanitizers.  We were also able to serve our community further by offering two one-thousand- dollar scholarships to girls pursuing post-secondary education.  In addition, we sewed masks for our Parish and for charity through the Alberta Bits and Pieces program.
SOCIAL JUSTICE—Our Council supports Sasha, our lovely Chalice foster child, as well as the social justice organizations mentioned above.  Members have also actively participated in letter writing to government in support of life, against medical assistance in dying and advocating for more controls on pornography on the internet to protect our young.  We are working on recycling of cards to support the Diocesan Missions and also mounted a COVID-compliant display and sales area to support card sales at our Parish.    During normal pre-COVID times our members volunteer for various social justice organizations.  One organization, Villages Calgary, (formerly Ten Thousand Villages), has been able to continue during COVID, and our CWL member volunteer organized a wonderful COVID-safe special sale weekend where we were able to complete our Christmas lists by purchasing beautiful fair-trade items and also making a nice profit for our Council.  
Respectfully submitted, Jane Wu, President, St Pius X Catholic Women’s League
